
Coastal Carolina University Coastal Carolina University 

CCU Digital Commons CCU Digital Commons 

Coastal Carolina College This Week CCU Newsletters 

11-5-1990 

Coastal Carolina College This Week, November 5, 1990 Coastal Carolina College This Week, November 5, 1990 

USC Coastal Carolina College 

Coastal Carolina University 

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.coastal.edu/this-week 

 Part of the Higher Education Commons, and the History Commons 

Recommended Citation Recommended Citation 
USC Coastal Carolina College and Coastal Carolina University, "Coastal Carolina College This Week, 
November 5, 1990" (1990). Coastal Carolina College This Week. 460. 
https://digitalcommons.coastal.edu/this-week/460 

This Periodical is brought to you for free and open access by the CCU Newsletters at CCU Digital Commons. It has 
been accepted for inclusion in Coastal Carolina College This Week by an authorized administrator of CCU Digital 
Commons. For more information, please contact commons@coastal.edu. 

https://digitalcommons.coastal.edu/
https://digitalcommons.coastal.edu/this-week
https://digitalcommons.coastal.edu/ccu-newsletters
https://digitalcommons.coastal.edu/this-week?utm_source=digitalcommons.coastal.edu%2Fthis-week%2F460&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
https://network.bepress.com/hgg/discipline/1245?utm_source=digitalcommons.coastal.edu%2Fthis-week%2F460&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
https://network.bepress.com/hgg/discipline/489?utm_source=digitalcommons.coastal.edu%2Fthis-week%2F460&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
https://digitalcommons.coastal.edu/this-week/460?utm_source=digitalcommons.coastal.edu%2Fthis-week%2F460&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
mailto:commons@coastal.edu


I 

A Weekly Newsletter for Faculty and Staff of Coastal Carolina College Vol. 1 No.· 11 November 5, 1990 

Campus Calendar 

Monday, November 5th 
• Conference on Black Africa - Benedict College, Columbia, 

continues through Nov. 6. Contact: Geoff Parsons. 
• Soccer- Big South Conference Tournament, final match, 7 p.m., away. 
• Southern Folk Music Concert, with Guy and Candie Cara wan -

7 p.m., SC 205. Contact: Charles Joyner. 

Tuesday, November 6th 
• Election Day - all campus offices closed. No classes scheduled. 

Kimbel Library and Physical Education Center closed. 
• Volleyball-Spartanburg, 7 p.m., home. 

Wednesday, November 7th 
• Comptroller General Earle Morris Visit- all day. Contact: 

Academic Affairs. 
• Faculty Senate Meeting-4 to 5 p.m., SCI 106. Contact: Anne 

Stanley. 
• FOCUS Workshop for undeclared students - 4 p.m., SC 205. 

Contact: Linda Ford. 
• The Radon-Nikodyn Property, Part II, mathematics seminar 

presented by Bob Huff- 7 to 8 p.m., SCI 120. Contact: C. C. Edwards. 

Thursday, November 8th 
• Public Forum on Wetland Issues- 7 to 8:30 p.m., Myrtle Beach 

Martinique Hotel. Contact: Paul Gayes. 
• Student Leadership Workshop, Part 11-2:15 to 5:30 p.m., SC 205. 

Contact: Student Affairs. 

Friday, November 9th 
• Volleyball- Big South Tournament, first round, away. 

Saturday, November 10th 
• Men's Golf- Francis Marion Tournament, Wellman Country Club, 

continues through Nov. 11. 
• NTE Specialty Testing-TBA, campus. Contact: Admissions Office. 
• Men's and Women's Cross Country- NCAA District III Regional, 

Greenville, SC. 
• Volleyball - Big South Tournament, second round, a way. 

Sunday, November 11th 
• Soccer- NCAA Division I Regionals, TBA. 

Li.Coastal s I Caroona 
~ Cd~ 

This Week is published every Monday by the Public Relations 
Office. Information to be included should be submitted by noon on 
the Wednesday before publication. 

Coastal Theater to 
present adult 
comedy 

Coastal's Wheelwright Passport 
Series will presentAnd Miss Reardon 
Drinks a Little, a comedy by Paul 
Zindel, Friday, Nov. 16 and Satur­
day, Nov. 17 at 8 p.m.; and Sunday, 
Nov. 18 at 3 p.m. in Wheelwright 
Auditorium. 

Zindel's adult comedy, And Miss 
Reardon Drinks a Little, was first 
produced to critical acclaim in New 
York in 1971. On the surface, the 
play presents a harmless dinner 
party between three grown sisters 
and various neighbors. But appear­
ances can be deceiving: Catherine 
drinks a little, Ceil hasn't been 
around in more than eight months, 
and Anna worries that she has 
rabies. Not to mention that Bob 
hasn't used the bathroom in his own 
house in nine years and his wife 
steals soap and paper towels from the 
board of education. 

Please see Miss Reardon, page 2. 

Wetlands to be topic 
of public fonnn 

Fall Forum on Wetlands, the 
final program in the series of environ­
mental forums sponsored by the 
Center for Marine and Wetland 
Studies, will be held Thursday, Nov. 
8, from 7 to 8:30 p.m. at the Myrtle 
Beach Martinique Hotel, 7100 North 
Ocean Boulevard. 

The Panel will discuss environ­
mental assessment, regulatory 
policies, and implications for future 
economic development. 
Please see Wetlands, page 2. 



Continued from page 1. 

Miss Reardon 
This powerful comedy-with-a­

message shows what can happen 
when people who are supposed to love 
each other exact retribution in small 
acts of destruction. And Miss 
Reardon Drinks a Little is a drawing 
room comedy with a bleak contempo­
rary twist, full of surprises. 

Zindel also wrote the drama The 
Effect of Gamma Rays on Man-in-the­
Moon Marigolds. He is also the 
author of several novels, including 
My Darling, My Hamburger, and 
Pardon Me, You 're Stepping on My 
Eyeball. 

The play is directed by Sandi 
Shackelford, assistant professor of 
theater. 

Tickets for And Miss Reardon 
Drinks a Little are $7, and $4 for 
students. 

For more information, call 
Coastal's Wheelwright Box Office, 
ext. 2502. oo 

Staff asked to 
report telephone 
problems 

Computer Services continues to 
receive reports of campus telephone 
calls being disconnected. Anyone 
who is having this problem should 
notify the switchboard. The switch­
board operator will need to know 
your extension, the time you were 
disconnected, whether the call was 
incoming or outgoing, and which line 
you were using - Con way, Myrtle 
Beach, Georgetown or Columbia. oo 

Math Department 
• sponsors sermnar 

The mathematics department 
will sponsor The Radon-Nikodyn 
Property, Part II, a mathematics 
seminar presented by Bob Huff, 
Wednesday, Nov. 7, from 7 to 8 p.m. 
in SCI 120. The seminar is free and 
open to the public. 

For more information, contact 
C. C. Edwards, ext. 2167. oo 

Southern folk music concert 
to be held Nov. 5 

A concert of Southern folk music 
with Guy and Candie Cara wan will 
be held Monday, Nov. 5, from 7 to 9 
p.m. in SC 205. The concert is free 
and open to the public. 

For 25 years, Guy Carawan has 
performed his repertoire of tradi­
tional Southern music as well as 
contemporary songs with a Southern 
slant. His performing career paral­
lels 25 years of important cultural 
work in the South, based at the 
Highlander Center in Tennessee. 
Carawan has 13 recordings and 15 
documentaries dealing with Appala­
chia and black Southern cultures as 

New Faculty 
Orientation 
sessions continue 

The new faculty orientation 
series, designed to acquaint new 
faculty with college services, policies, 
and procedures, continues Tuesday, 
Nov. 13, from 3:30 to 5 p.m. in the 
Kearns Hall Education Conference 
Room. All faculty are invited to 
attend. 

The topic is promotion and 
tenure, and the program wiU be 
conducted by the chair and/or mem­
bers of the promotion and tenure 
committee. 

The final session of the series 
will be Tuesday, Dec. 4. For more 
information, contact Academic 
Affairs. oo 

Paintings by local 
artist on exhibit 

The art department is hosting 
an exhibit by Myrtle Beach artist Dot 
Lesnik through Nov. 28 in the 
Gallery of the Graduate and Continu­
ing Education Building. The gallery 
is open from 8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m., 
Monday through Friday. 

The show, titled Landscapes, 
features Lesnik's acrylic and pastel 
paintings. Her landscapes are part of 
a series of works inspired during her 
trips to France and India . oo 
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well as with the music of China. 
As a husband and wife team, 

Guy and Candie Carawan have 
studied and performed the folk music 
of the South Carolina Lowcountry as 
well as that of the Appalachians. 
They used to live on Johns Island, 
near Charleston. The Cara wans 
have performed on educational 
television and have written a book, 
Ain't You Got a Right to the Tree of 
Lift? - an oral history of Johns 
Island life. 

For more information, call 
Charles Joyner, ext. 2891. oo 

Continued from page 1. 

Wetlands 
Moderator Chris March will 

lead a panel of experts which in­
cludes: Charles Crosby of the U.S. 
Army Corps of Engineers, Otis Allen 
Jeffcoat III of Jeffcoat and Martin, 
Elizabeth Wenner of the S.C. Depart­
ment of Wildlife and Marine Re­
sources, Carl Hershner of the College 
of William And Mary, and Jeff 
Thompson of the S.C. Coastal Coun­
cil. 

The forum is free and open to 
the public. It is sponsored, in part, by 
the Myrtle Beach Hotel Motel Asso­
ciation, the Myrtle Beach Martinique 
Hotel, the Ocean view Memorial 
Foundation, and the Sun News. oo 

Early registration 
for grad courses 
begins Nov. 5 

Graduate students may sched­
ule appointments for advisement 
Monday, Nov. 5 through Thursday, 
Nov. 9. Appointments for advise­
ment will be from 3 to 5 p.m. in the 
Graduate and Continuing Education 
Center. Graduate students may 
register in the registrar's office 
during the week from 3 to 5 p.m. 

Late graduate registration will 
be in January; however, students can 
avoid long lines by registering this 
week. Tuition invoices will be mailed 
to students in mid-December. oo 



Coastal, SCORE to 
sponsor workshop 
for small 
businesses 

The Small Business Develop­
ment Center at Coastal and the 
Service Corps of Retired Executives 
(SCORE) are co-sponsoring a hands­
on financial workshop designed for 
small business owners and future 
entrepreneurs. 

Financial Management for 
Small Businesses will be held Tues­
day, Nov. 27 and Wednesday, Nov. 28 
from 6 to 9 p.m. in the Continuing 
Education Center of Horry-George­
town Technical College, room 801. 

For more information, call 
Patrick King in Coastal's Small 
Business Development Center, ext. 
2169. 00 

Talented 
entertainers 
needed 

The alcohol and drug prevention 
program is sponsoring Casino Night, 
Friday, Nov. 30. Talented faculty 
and staff who would be willing to 
entertain during the event should 
contact Vicki Gardner, ext. 2340. oo 

Birthdays 
This Week 

November 

5 Cenita Gerald 
Al Hall 
Sandra Shackelford 

7 Janice Sellers 
8 Francis Butler 

Reubin Fullwood 
9 Patty Sue Sanders 

10 James Johnson 
Christine Martin 

Coastal Carolina College is an affirma­
tive action, equal opportunity institution. 

Powell in Geneva 
competition 

Philip Powell recently competed 
in the 46th Geneva International 
Competition for Musical Performers. 

The two-week competition, held 
in September, featured 150 violinists, 
pianists, clarinetists, and double­
bassists of all nationalities. Powell 
entered the pianist competition. 

Competitors were graded by a 
jury on an admission application, a 
recital, and a final with an orchestra. 

Music students at Coastal will 
benefit from Powell's experiences as 
he plans to instruct students in the 
art of music competition. 

Powell's trip to Switzerland 
was funded by Coastal, the Horry 
County Higher Education Commis­
sion, and a grant from the Horry 
County Cultural Arts Commission. 00 

Intramural update 
The goal of intramural recre­

ation is to contribute to the total 
recreation education of our students, 
and to meet the recreational needs of 
every individual in the college 
community through participation in 
a wide variety of athletic activities. 
Faculty, staff, and students are 
encouraged to participate in these 
activities. 

Upcoming events include: 
• Free aerobics 
Mon., Wed. and Fri. - 2:30- 3:30 p.m. 
Tue. & Thu. - 6 - 7 p.m. Classes are 
held in the P. E. Center dance studio. 
• Team Triathlon 
Legs of the race include one-quarter 
mile swim, five-mile bike, and a two­
mile run. Teams can consist of an 
individual or three members. Entries 
open Nov. 2 and close Nov. 12. 
Captains meet Nov. 13, and the event 
is Nov. 15. 
• Three-on-three super hoops 
Men's and women's leagues with 
half -court basketball games. Win­
ners receive free gifts from Schick. 
Entries are open through Nov. 12. 
Captains meet Nov. 13, and play 
begins Nov. 14. 

For more information, contact 
the intramural sports department in 
WB 105, or call ext. 2830. oo 
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Psychology faculty 
and students 
attend workshop 

Coastal's psychology professors 
Tony Albiniak, Wade Baird, Thomas 
Boyd, Joan Piroch, and Paul Stanton 
and 40 psychology major students 
recently attended Academic Day at 
Columbia College. The event was 
sponsored by the South Carolina 
Psychological Association. 

Workshops and round table 
discussions for faculty provided 
information on computer use in the 
classroom and teaching various 
courses in psychology. Baird and 
Hills conducted separate workshops 
on teaching specific psychology 
courses. 

Workshops for students pro­
vided information about graduate 
school, careers in psychology, and 
licensure in South Carolina. oo 

Coastal 
Carolina People 
C. C. Edwards, Subhash Saxena, 
Prashant Sansgiry, Steve West, 
and Linda Vereen participated in 
the fall conference of the Mathemat­
ics Advancement Council ofHorry­
Georgetown counties, held at Horry­
Georgetown Technical College. 

Karen D. Carpenter has been listed 
in Sigma Theta Tau lnternational's 
Directory of Nurse Researchers. 
Sigma Theta Tau is the International 
Honor Society of Nursing. The 
organization supports nursing 
research as a major precept of im­
proving the nursing profession. 

Denvy A. Bowman's article, The 
Formula Sociorum in the Second and 
First Centuries, B. C., will appear in 
the 1989-90 Classical Journal. The 
journal is an internationally recog­
nized publication concerned with the 
history of classical antiquity. 

Jacqueline L. Gmuca's article, 
Images of the South in Children's 
Literature, was published in The 
Whole Language Catalog, edited by 
Kenneth Goodman, Lois Bridges 
Bird, and Yetta Goodman. 00 


	Coastal Carolina College This Week, November 5, 1990
	Recommended Citation

	ccu_thisweek_19901105-001
	ccu_thisweek_19901105-002
	ccu_thisweek_19901105-003

